JUVENILE JUSTICE/DELINQUENCY PREVENTION COMMISSION ANNUAL. INSPECTION FORM

2011
Facility: Rosevilie Police Department Date of Inspection: August, 3, 2011
Address: 1051 Junction Blvd.
Roseville, CA 95678 Telephone: (916) 746-1061

Administrator: Carter Christiansen, Corrections Supervisor

Presiding Juvenile Court Judge: Judge Colleen Nichols

JIDP Commission Chair: Sam Stodolski {916) 622-7761 @ %
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Commission Inspection Team: Sam Stodolski
Tammy Todd

Diane Shinstock

Staff Interviewed: Carter Christiansen, Corrections Supervisor

INFORMATION:

The Roseville Police Department was inspected by the Placer County Juvenile Justice/Delinquency Prevention
Commission on August 3, 201 1. The purpose of the inspection is to insure that the Roseville Police Department is in
compliance with the policies outlines in Title 15, Article 14 of the California Code of Regulations. The team was met by
Carter Christiansen, Corrections Supervisor. Mr. Christiansen was very polite and accommodating to the needs of the
commission as 1o the inspection of the jail and department.

Juveniles who are detained by Roseville PD are taken to the Roseville Jail located at the Roseville Police Department. If
a juvenile is booked by the Roseville Police Department they are detained only until cited and released to a parent or
guardian. If a juvenile is going to be booked into the Juvenile Detention Facility they are taken straight to the Detention
Facility and do not go to the Roseville Jail.

When a juvenile is taken into the Roseville Jat! they are given an orientation upon arrival. Depending on the
circumstances, juveniles are rarely handcuffed or in a locked cell. The booking process takes approximately ten to fifteen
minutes and juveniles are never out of visual contact with the booking officer. Juveniles are kept secluded from adult
inmates at ail times, Upon request, juveniles have access to restroom facilities and water and food when requested.

After the juvenile is booked the officer escorts him or her to the Report Writing Room or the Commurity Service Officer
factlity located in the police department to wait 1o be released to a parent or guardian. Juveniles are under constant
supervision while in all parts of the facility.

All records were readily available to the commission. Roseville Police Department Booked 200 juveniles from July 1,
2010 to June 30, 2011,

The facility was found to be clean, safe and secure.

The Placer County Juvenile Justice/Delinguency Prevention Commission finds that Roseville Police Department is in
compliance with Title 15, Article 14 of the California Code of Regulations.



